
PHILIP D. MURPHY 
Governor 

 

TAHESHA L. WAY 
Lt. Governor 

SHAWN M. LATOURETTE 
Commissioner 

 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

DIVISION OF SUSTAINABLE WASTE MANAGEMENT 

BUREAU OF SOLID WASTE PLANNING & LICENSING 
401 East State Street 

P.O. Box 420, Mail Code 401-02C 
 Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0402  

Tel. (609) 984-4250 ⬧ Fax (609) 292-1028 
 www.nj.gov/dep/dshw/swpl/index.html                                                                     

 
 

 

 

New Jersey is an Equal Opportunity Employer.  Printed on Recycled Paper and Recyclable. 

 

October 24, 2024 

 

Julie Acton, Executive Director 

Salem County Improvement Authority 

P.O Box 890 

286 Welchville Road 

Alloway, New Jersey 08001-0890 

 

Dear Ms. Acton: 

 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management, Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing is in receipt of a proposed 

amendment to the Salem County Solid Waste Management Plan (Plan) dated October 14, 2024. 

The amendment to the Plan requests inclusion of daily tonnage limit of 1,000 Tons (960 wood / 

40 leaves) for Oldcastle Lawn & Garden, Inc.’s Class B Recycling Center. The amendment also 

requests inclusion of the following additional accepted materials: brush, root matt, pallets, pallet 

grinding, tree chips, wood (non-chemically treated and unpainted), whole trees and stump 

grinding. This facility is located at Block 60, Lot 11 and Block 57, Lot 1 in Upper Pittsgrove 

Township. 

 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, the inclusion of additional accepted materials in the Salem 

County Solid Waste Management Plan can be accomplished via administration action. Pursuant to 

N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the inclusion of a daily tonnage limit in the Salem County Solid Waste 

Management Plan can be accomplished via administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan 

amendment is hereby approved as an Administrative Action pursuant to N.J.A.C 7:26-6.11. 

 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief 

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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